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Club News

Calico Gals plan tour

Club enjoys dinner meeting
Members of Monday Evening

Club met on March 10 at the
Teller Room of the LandMark
Inn in Oberlin for a dinner meet-
ing.

The proposed slate of officers
for the coming year was an-
nounced during the business
meeting which followed.

“Planning for your spring
planting,” will be the program
topic for the April 14 meeting to
be held at the home of Marcia
Lohoefener. Karol Styles will be
co-hostess. Roll call will be,
“What grows for you?” Gaylord
Shields, a trained master  gar-
dener, will speak.

Calico Gals Club met on March
19 at Wheat Ridge Terrace with
Opal Bryan and Shirley Shields as
hostesses.

Six members, seven guests and
four children were present. Roll
call was a funny story. Plans were

made to tour the Frank Lloyd
Wright home in McCook on
April 16.

Piano solos were played by
Taylor Young and Britta and
David Noren. An assortment of
green finger food was served.

Vote Monte Moore
 for Board of Education

 District #2

I would appreciate your VOTE on April 1

Paid for by Monte Moore

Vote for
Ken Shobe

Mayor

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Remember to Vote
April 1st

More than 20 years of
Leadership and Managerial
experience

Desire to help Oberlin remain
A City of Pride

Friendly - Sincere - Sensible

Paid by Ken Shobe

Myrtle Schiessler
will be celebrating

her 99th Birthday on
Friday, March 28

Cards will reach her at :
105 S. Rodehaver
Oberlin, KS 67749

Happy
99th

 Birthday!

We Love You Grandma

DCHS ALUMNI BANQUET RESERVATION COUPON

The DCHS Alumni Banquet will be held at The Gateway in
Oberlin, Saturday, May 24, 2003 at 6:30 p.m. Doors open at
6:00 Banquet at 6:30. Mail reservations and remittance to:
Alumni Assn., P.O. Box 201, Oberlin, KS 67749. Deadline
for reservations is May 19, 2003. Price per plate is $12.50

Alumni’s Name Class

Address

Spouse’s Name Class
Space allows for alumni and spouse/guest. BE SURE
to give address, class year and maiden name.
If spouse is also an alumni, please indicate the class
year the spouse would like to be seated with:

810 West Columbia
Oberlin, Kansas 67749

785-475-2208

Caring and SharingCaring and Sharing
From the HeartFrom the Heart

BLOOD TESTS for the Decatur County Health Fair
will be drawn on March 31, 2003 and April 1, 2003

 at the Decatur County Health Department

DISCOUNTED RATES (MUST BE FASTING)
 for more info and an appointment call the

 Health Department (785) 475-8188

Decatur County Health Fair
April 25, 2003 at the Gateway

Couple married in Oberlin
Jeffery and Andrea Burmaster

Pair plans
June vows

H. Campbell and D. Horning

Wedding
set for June

B. Lemmons and J. Faris

Girl Scout Week observedDresser sets fashion show

Neighbors donate bears
Royal Neighbors Camp met

for a Teddy Bear coffee on Thurs-
day at the Frontier Restaurant
with 30 present, including those
from McCook and Norcatur.
Cathy Laughin of Topeka was a
guest.

Emergency Medical Techni-

cian Karen Waterman spoke of
her duties with the ambulance ser-
vice and told about the new defib-
rillator. She also accepted the
bears which are donated by Royal
Neighbors to be used for patients
in the ambulance. Thelma Spiers
won the door prize.

Hearth and Home Unit meets
Hearth and Home Unit met

March 17 with Barbara Castor.
Roll call was answered by mem-
bers telling about their garden.

President Laurene Van Otter-
loo led in the flag salute and col-
lect. The spring tea will be held at

2 p.m. on April 3 at the Norcatur
School.

The lesson, “Whole Grains,”
will be presented at 2 p.m. on
April 16 at The Gateway.

The next meeting will be with
Faye Miller.

Brownies work on  badge
By DARIAN BOSE

The Brownie Girl Scouts met
after school on March 18.

Darian had the girls answer roll
call by naming their best friend
that is a boy. We had six members
present and eight absent. Jamie
asked if each girl remembered to
bring their books. Kaitlin asked
if each girl brought their vest.

The girls worked on the “Hob-

bies” try-it badge. Hobbies can be
collecting things, making things
or doing things when you have
some free time.

We worked on activity 1 and 2
during our meeting. Each girl is to
do activity 3 and 4 over spring
break to complete the require-
ments for the badge.

At the end of the meeting, we
played games.

Spring Tea set  for April 3

Paintings accepted for show

Benefits set at Jennings

Holly Susanne Campbell and
Gregory Duane Horning plan to be
married on Saturday, June 14, at the
Sacred Heart Catholic Church in
Park.

Parents of the couple are Tom and
Deb Campbell, Hoxie, and Duane
and Nancy Horning, Manhattan.

Grandparents of the couple are
Willis and Peggy Carman, Oberlin;
Catherine Campell, Hoxie, and
Robert and Hilda Horning, Gaylord.
Myrtle Carman Waldo of Oberlin is
the bride-to-be’s great-grand-
mother.

She is a graduate of Hoxie High
School and the University of Kan-
sas with a bachelor’s degree in oc-
cupational studies. She will gradu-
ate in May with her master’s degree
in occupational therapy.

Her fiance graduated from Logan
High School and Barton County
Community College. He is an ac-
count manager at Sykes Inc., Man-
hattan.

Andrea Alexis Hannah and
Jeffery Dean Burmaster of Oberlin
were married at 6:30 p.m. on Satur-
day, Jan. 18, 2003, at the United
Methodist Church in Oberlin. Offi-
ciating at the double-ring ceremony
was the Rev. Doug Hasty.

Parents of the couple are Lori
Hannah, Westminster, Colo., and
the late Robert Brueggemann; and
Patricia Cozad, Oberlin, and the late
Elwin Robert Burmaster.

The bride, who was given away
by her grandfather, Stanley Hannah,
chose a white wedding gown fash-
ioned with beadwork and full lace
sleeves. She carried a bouquet of
white lilies, purple alstroemeria, and
ivy.

Cheryl Metcalf was organist and
accompanied Lacey Badsky of
Hays/Oberlin, who sang, “Once In
a Lifetime,” while the unity candle
was lighted by the couple.

Krysta Hannah, Westminster,
Colo., sister of the bride, was maid
of honor. Bridesmaids were Lindsay
Adams, Fort Collins, Colo., cousin

of the bride; Emilie Eldridge and Joy
Eldridge, Oberlin. They wore
purple gowns fashioned with spa-
ghetti straps and embroidered
wraps. Their bouquets were similar
to the bride’s bouquet.

Brad Burmaster, Oberlin, served
his brother as best man. Andy
Chambers and Chad Jensen, Ob-
erlin, were groomsmen.

Jennifer King, Westminster,
Colo., ushered.

Chyanne Lahe, niece of the bride-
groom, was seated at the guest book.

The mother of the bride wore a
black dress with copper accents. The
bridegroom’s mother chose a black
velveteen dress and jacket with gold
accents.

The bride is a 2001 graduate and
the bridegroom at 1996 graduate of
Decatur Community High School.

 A reception followed at the
Oberlin American Legion. Karen
Wheeler, aunt of the bride, served
the cake.

They are making their home in
Oberlin.

The Prairie Heights Teachers As-
sociation will sponsor a benefit
scholarship spaghetti supper from 5
to 6:30 p.m. Friday for Jennings
High School graduates. Games will
follow at 7 p.m.

The Jennings Lions Club will host
a benefit soup supper and concert at
the school in Jennings on Saturday

to help send two students to Lions
State Band Camp, and also to Lions
International Band Camp, this sum-
mer.

The supper will be served from 5-
7 p.m. in the school cafeteria. The
Bridge Band from the NortonUnited
Methodist Church will present a free
concert at 7 p.m. in the gym.

“Blooming Into Spring” will be
the theme for a fashion show sched-
uled at 2:30 p.m. on Sunday, April
6, at The Gateway meeting room in
Oberlin, sponsored by The Dresser
in Oberlin.

The Dresser is in its 10th year as
a specialty store, and is managed by
Karen Metcalf and Judy Shirley
with the assistance of Amanda
Grafel, clerk, and volunteers.

There are some 80 investors in the

downtown business with Dianne
Bremer, Diane Frickey, Pat Fringer,
Lora Linn Leichliter, Cheryl Met-
calf, Carol Shirley and Judy Ost-
meyer serving on the board of direc-
tors.

Tickets are available at The
Dresser or at the door. Each ticket
includes a 20% discount on pur-
chases from The Dresser. Proceeds
will go to the Oberlin Tree Commis-
sion.

Sun Salute The Touch

Anna Seeber Shaw of Oberlin re-
cently had two of her paintings ac-
cepted for the 13th Annual Art Ex-
hibition in Wichita. They are en-
titled, “Sun Salute,” a painting of
sunflowers, and “The Touch,” a
painting of irises. Both were done
with mixed media.

The show was held from March 5
through March 9 at Century II. Ju-

ror for the show was David Voll-
bracht and 53 paintings were ac-
cepted for the show. Her latest paint-
ing is entitled, “Cassidy and Oreo.”

La Petite Galerie of Burlington,
Colo., sponsored a one-woman
show featuring her portrait paintings
on Saturday.  A private reception
was held followed by the public
showing.

New Arrivals

Jessica Reneé Faris and Benjamin
Isaac Lemmons plan to be married
on Saturday, June 14, at the Faith
Evangelical Free Church in Man-
hattan.

Parents of the bride are Jeff and
Gwen Anderson, Council Grove;
Valerie Faris, Oberlin, and the late
Roy Faris. Her fiance’s parents are
Blaine and Carol Lemmons, Man-
hattan.

The bride-elect is a 2000 gradu-
ate of Flinthills Christian School and
is currently a junior at Kansas State
University, where she is majoring in
Family Life and Community Ser-
vice.

Her fiance also graduated in 2000
from Flinthills Christian School and

is employed at Sears.
They plan to make their home in

Manhattan at first, and in August
plan to move to Eldorado, where he
will attend Butler Community Col-
lege, majoring in horticulture.

Daisy, Brownie and Junior Girls
Scouts met together on March 11 at
the United Methodist Church in
honor of Girl Scout Week.

Each girl made a “Good Luck”
beaded key chain to put on their
book bag. The girls made green
wreaths with a four-leaf clover in the
center and St. Patrick’s Day color
sheets. After the meeting, some of
the girls assisted the leaders in hang-
ing the decorations at the Good Sa-
maritan Center, Cedar Living Cen-
ter and Decatur County Health Sys-
tems.

The girls would like to thank ev-
eryone for supporting Girl Scouts by
purchasing cookies. After the coun-
cil pays the cookie company, the
profits are distributed to the troops.

Cookie dough is distributed to girls
and other profit is used for council
services and programs.

The troop money is used to go on
trips; pay for community service
projects; and help pay for troop sup-
plies and badges that the girls have
earned. Each girl earns “cookie
dough,” which are points based on
the number of boxes of cookies she
sells. These points count toward
paying their own way to camp; pay-
ing their membership dues; buying
their uniform or other Girl Scout
promotional items.

All activities in Girl Scouting are
designed to encourage girls to de-
velop their sell potential; learn to
relate to others; develop values and
contribute to society.

Carolyn Kelley-Plotts will speak
on her visit to the White House at a
spring tea to be held at 2 p.m. on
Thursday, April 3, at the Educa-
tional Building of the United Meth-

odist Church in Norcatur.
Sponsor is Family and Commu-

nity Education of Decatur County.
The public is invited. For details,
contact 475-8121.

Hannah Kay Jones
Wade and Leslie Jones of Oberlin

are the parents of a daughter,
Hannah Kay, born March 18, 2003,
at Decatur County Hospital in
Oberlin. She weighed 6 pounds,
11.5 ounces and was 18 inches long.
Paternal grandparents are Mike and

Denise Jones and maternal grand-
parents are Kent and Deb Brown, all
of Oberlin. Paternal great-grand-
mothers are Peggy Jones and Char-
lotte Parks, both of Hill City. Mater-
nal great-grandmothers are Norma
Brown of Oberlin and Ruby Phifer
of Goodland.


